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I recently had one of those days. You know, you canõt really put your finger on 

it, but you just feel emotionally and physically exhausted by the end of it. Itõs 

getting colder and darker, and daily life is looking more like a slog. As I do every 

night, I took the dog for a walk in the church cemetery. Thereõs a spot I aim for 

in the corner by the creek, and there I stopped and admitted to God, òI am 

having a hard time right now.ó No sooner had I said that then I felt a tug at the 

leash, at the end of which the dog was rolling on his back in the dirt. I 

responded with all the dog -owner -telling -the -dog -to -stop clichés I could think 

of, and he jumped up to his feet, shook off, wagged his tail, and (if dogs could 

do it) smiled. At first I was annoyed and jealous (all he does is sleep all day, then 

the first chance he gets rolls in a pile of dirt). Then it hit me: roll in the dirt.  

I could pray that God would please take 

away the things that burdened me. But 

if I were to pray for that, I would have 

nothing and do nothing ñno job, no 

family, no purpose for being. Sure, of all 

the paper cuts that make up the 

thousand that kill, a few could always 

go; but mostly they are necessary parts 

of my life. I have so much to lose 

because I have been given so much. I 

have so much to complain about 

because I have been blessed so much. I 

can look with disgust at the dirt on my 

hands and try to wash them clean, but 

even the stupid dog knows better: it is 

easier and happier to give thanks for the 

dirt.  

So I did. I started thanking God. I started at home, and thanked God for my 

family ñeach of them, by name, with a pause between each name as I 

pictured them in my mind. Then I thanked God for our schoolõs teachersñeach 

of them, by name, with a pause between each name as I pictured them in my 

mind. Then the support staff of the school ñeach of them, by name, with a 

pause between each name as I pictured them in my mind. Then I moved on to 

the church: the elders, the school board, board of business management, 

youth board, stewardship, evangelism, trustees, council, planning committee, 

building committee, musicians, screen operators, greeters, ushers, janitors. You  
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Please or Thank You? How to survive December        Continued from page 1  

know the drill ñeach of them, by name, with a pause between 

each name as I pictured them in my mind. I simply said, òThank 

you for X,ó for literally everyone I could think of who has anything 

to do with my regular life. As I turned to go home, I topped off my 

list with that which we all should be most thankful in December: 

the incarnation of Jesus Christ, who takes away the sin of the 

world.  

It was not magic ñitõs not like I suddenly felt eternally grateful and 

danced a jig of happiness. I was still tired, just not despairing. I 

gave thanks in the way you force yourself to exercise, and it was 

exercise in that it was good for me, and it turned the weariness 

into endurance. Instead of being frustrated at someone at home 

or work who failed to meet my expectations, I can give thanks for 

them. Instead of being defensive over someoneõs criticism of me, I 

can give thanks for them. Instead of complaining about the 

amount of work I have in the next couple weeks, I can give thanks 

for it. Instead of bemoaning the number of gifts and parties to get 

and go to, I can give thanks that I have so many people to give to 

and celebrate with.  

It is incidental that my entire list of people has something to do 

with church (go figure, Iõm a pastor). You can make your own list. 

Try it and let me know how it goes. As you pause and thank God 

for each one of them, you may find that your mood changes from despair to contentment, from bitterness to 

apathy, from seeing people as annoyances to seeing them as people for whom Christ was born, died, rose, 

and ascended. Then maybe you will worry more about being the kind of person for whom others give thanks.  

ðPastor 

LEAP News Nugget  
LEAP ð The Lutheran Education Advancement Plan in Michiganõs Great Lake Bay Region 

LEAP is pleased to introduce to 

you the òbrand newó LEAP 

Admissions Coordinator, Mrs. 

Carol Sweebe, to serve some of 

the schools of LEAP. Carol is a 

member of St. Johnõs Lutheran 

Church in Midland, and she has 

two children who are graduates 

of that school. She has been a 

very active member and leader 

within her church and school. She 

is the Founder and Executive 

Director of òMinistries of Hope,ó a 

not -for-profit organization which 

helps couples and individuals live as 

children of God. Mrs. Sweebe is 

pleased to report that òI am very 

excited to be working with Lutheran 

schools in the Great Lakes Bay 

Region, as I believe they provide a 

much -needed opportunity for 

parents who choose to give their 

children an education that is 

academically sound and Biblically 

based. Our children were blessed 

to experience that gift and are 

strong in their faith and in life as a 

result of it.ó 

More news concerning the 

School Admissions Coordinator 

and her work will be following in 

days to come. Stay tuned. And 

please continue to pray Godõs 

blessings upon the children and 

families and ministries of our 

Lutheran schools!  
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The December meeting was held at the Saginaw Valley 

Public Golf Course/Bay City Country Club for our annual 

Christmas Party.  We enjoyed a delicious meal, sang 

Christmas carols, and revealed our 2019 Secret Pals. The 2020 

officers were installed:  

President - Darlene Zeilinger  

Vice President - Cathi Reymore  

Secretary - Ann Rajewski  

Treasurer - Stacey Hildebrant  

The annual Bake sale on December 7 was a success. Stay 

tuned for the final count.   

Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy 

New Year! Our next meeting is February 3, 2020.  Enjoy the 

break!  

Ladies Aid  

Save the Date!  
 

AUCTION FUNDRAISER 
To benefit the Ministry Center  

 

March 22, 2020  

4-6 p.m. Supper & Silent Auction  

6 p.m. Live Auction  
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Welcome to the St. Paul Family  

Phyllis Rush, 93, has retired from being an 

organist and Lutheran teacher. Her husband, 

Pastor Louis Rush, passed away in 2000. 

Along with raising 4 children, Phyllis was 

active in LWML and other organizations such 

as the League of Women Voters. She has 

many interests, including reading and 

crocheting. Phyllis has 10 grandchildren and 

5 great -grandchildren. Naomi Schimm is her 

daughter.  

Phyllis Rush 

Mike and Chris Maxwell have been married 30 

years.  They have 2 adult children, Matt and 

Katie.  Mike is employed at Fullerton Tool in Saginaw as 

a plant engineer. Chris is employed with USDA Rural 

Development in East Lansing as the Community 

Programs Director for Michigan.  They enjoy camping, 

golfing, and MSU sports, and are glad to be back 

home and a part of the St. Paul family.  

Mike & Chris Maxwell  

Matthew, Kali, Laurel, Eleanor, and Caroline Wood Serving the Lord in Indonesia  

Click here for their latest blog post.  

 

James & Christel Neuendorf Serving the Lord in Puerto Rico  

Click here for November/Decemberõs Newsletter 

Missionaries & Foreign Workers Supported by 

St. Paul 


